
 

This policy was adopted on Signed on behalf of the nursery Date for review 

August 2017 Adele Stone August 2018 

 

Staff Suitability Policy 
 

 
At Stepping Stones nursery we are committed to ensuring that all staff, including students is suitable 
to work with or be in regular contact with children. We have systems in place to ensure that this 
includes making a decision about suitability, as part of the recruitment process and monitoring 
continued suitability, as part of regular staff or student supervision. 
 
The nursery manager is responsible for ensuring that all staff and students have an enhanced check 
with the Disclosure and Barring Service (DBS), and that the results of such a check are assessed as 
part of a decision on suitability. Where possible staff will have the checks completed prior to starting 
employment.  
 
We recognise that the enhanced DBS disclosure is only one part of a suitability decision and nursery 
management will ensure every individual working with a child goes through a vigorous recruitment 
and induction procedure (as laid out in the safe recruitment policy). We will also ensure they receive 
continuous support, training and supervision from management in order to provide a safe, secure 
and healthy environment for all children in the nursery.  
We act on any information that comes to our attention that suggests someone may no longer be 
suitable for their role.  
 
All students will also receive an interview to ensure they are suitable for the nursery and an 
induction process to ensure they fully understand and are able to implement the nursery 
procedures, working practices and values. All students will be fully supervised to ensure they receive 
the appropriate support, training and information they may require.  
 
 

 


